BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING – February 14, 2018
Members Present: Bob Bartini, David Forrest, Pete Scolforo, Jonathon Terry, Don Zukowski, Christopher Ketchen
Others Present: None
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:30 PM.
Abatements
None
Water Dept.
Chris Ketchen reported the Water Department will be aggressively knocking on doors this week to schedule meter and transmitter replacements.

The Water Department agreed to a goal of 16 meter replacements each week until all the failed meters and transmitters in the town are replaced. There are plenty of Hot Rod Meters on our shelves to support the project. It is projected that eventually we will run out of spare meters and we will need to order more to replenish our inventory. Chris will report out, every two weeks in the BPW meeting, on the number of meters changed each week and the number of bad meters outstanding. This project is considered a high priority for the DPW and the plan is to engage both Water and Waste Water Operators on regular time to replace the failed meters and transmitters.
A request was made to the Board by a contractor to consider deferring payment of Capacity Fees on two houses destined for Mallard Lane. The Board briefly discussed the request but decided not to take any action as the individual making the request was not at the meeting.

Outstanding Capacity Fees on a house on Greylock Street in Lee were discussed. The capacity fee situation related to this property remains in limbo. Chris Ketchen said that he would follow up on the Occupancy Permit on this residence and determine the best path for the town to collect this fee.

Waste Water Dept
The Board briefly discussed the funding for the Phase II I and I Study. Chris Ketchen said that he did not have concrete costs yet but that Phase II should be less than originally expected as we will be using the Sonar Analysis for Phase I. Dave Forrest questioned whether the money collected from the new tax could fund this or whether it will come from the Enterprise Account. No clear determination was suggested on exactly how these studies will be funded.
In regards to I and I, Dave Forrest asked if there was plan to dredge the swales behind Abbey Court in response to the board appearance by Steve Hayden and Tim Bianco last year on the increased basement flooding in this area and the fact the drainage swales have not been dredged in years. Chris said that he was not familiar with the drainage problem in Abbey Court but would look into it and develop a plan. We need to make sure we get this work done in the Summer/Fall of 2018, it is almost already too late to fix the area for Spring 2018 but we should be able to take care of it to help dry the area up for Spring 2019.

Highway/Cemetery Dept
Chris reported that the town hired Steve Mack to develop the specifications for the 2018 Road Paving Projects which would allow the town to put the paving out to bid. After site reviews of the roads under consideration for paving, it was decided the only road that will be paved in the spring of 2018 will be Stockbridge Road from the corner of Spring St and Parkview Terrace to the Stockbridge line. Chris conceded there are additional roads that need work but Stockbridge Road was decided for paving based on the condition of the road and the amount of daily travel it sees. The plan is to do approximately $450,000 of paving in the spring and then additional paving in September that will include Devon Road and West Park Street from the railroad tracks to the banks. At this point in time, it is senseless debating the exact streets that will be paved as so many are in poor shape that any single one could be chosen without much argument.
Chris reported the temporary patches put down on the West Park Street Bridge are being taxed by bad weather and high traffic. He said that he is still not happy with the repair and that additional work will continue to deal with the potholes and frost heaves.
Dave Forrest mentioned the two Sidewalk Plows are out of service. He suggested we look to replace these in 2019 with something more reliable. Chris said that he is going to put a line item in the 2018-2019 Capital Plan of $150,000 for a new machine. Along the same lines, Dave mentioned the reason we included the Wing Plow in a previous Capital Plan was to ensure sidewalks directly adjacent to roads could be effectively cleared if the sidewalk machines were inoperable. This is not happening and, in fact, the wing plow is not even attached to the truck. Dave emphasized the number of people walking on the streets after recent storms and the fact that Marble, Fairview, Prospect, etc can all be cleared with the wing plow. Chris said that he would follow up with the Highway crew and ensure the wing plow is used as designed.

Chris reported the Emergency Repair Contract ran out at the end of 2017 and has still not been awarded for 2018. He said this would be put out to bid shortly and we should have a contract soon.
Chris said that he continues to push along the Main Street Reconstruction Project to hit the 25% Design Mark. Chris is confident we can get that project high up on the state funding list if we complete and submit the necessary design work.
Other
Chris Ketchen reported that he received a Letter of Resignation from Chris Pompi, as Department of Public Works Superintendent, on 02/13/18.
Executive Session
None.
Minutes
The Board Reviewed the Minutes of the Board Meeting on 01/09/18. Dave Forrest made a motion the Minutes be approved as written. That was seconded by Pete Scolforo. All voted in favor to approve the minutes.
The Board Reviewed the Minutes of the Board Meeting on 01/23/18. Don Zukowski made a motion the Minutes be approved as written. That was seconded by Jon Terry. All voted in favor to approve the minutes.
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday February 27, 2018 @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 5:33PM. Dave Forrest made the motion to adjourn and Jon Terry seconded.
Respectfully submitted,
Donald T Zukowski
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